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Principal’s Message 

 Thank you all for a fantastic term of 

learning and for supporting your    

students and their teachers in      

providing the best education and 

learning outcomes. We have had a 

very busy term and next term is set 

to be similar.  

During term 3 we will be participating 

in the Binit Binit Learning Community 

Education Week events, including 

art/learning displays and performanc-

es in the Yass Memorial Hall,         

culminating in our Education Week 

concert on Friday night. There will be 

two tickets available for each per-

forming student, these will be availa-

ble for purchase for $5 each from our 

school office early next term.  

The other major community event we 

are involved in will be happening in 

Bowning. We are working closely 

with the Bowning Hotel to run a ”Billy 

Cart Family Fun Day” in conjunction 
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Calendar of 
Events  
 

Thursday 5th July—
Assembly, Bowning 
Hall @ 2.20pm +     
Student    Reports 
home 
 
Friday 6th July—
Tuckshop & last day of 
Term 3 
 
Tuesday 24th July— 
First Day term 3 for 
students.  
 
6-10th August— 
Education Week  

with the annual Campfire Cook Off. 

This will take place on the 22nd  

September. To make this a  

success we are asking for donations 

of suitable materials to help in the 

construction of the billy carts. We are 

looking for timber, screws, wheels, 

steering wheels, ropes and nails.  

More than the materials, we are   

seeking expertise and tools, so if you 

or anyone you know are able to help 

our students construct their cart we 

would love to have you join us for this 

exciting project.  

We are looking at putting aside either 

Thursday or Friday afternoons for 

working on these, depending on 

when help is 

available.  

Please  

contact the 

school office 

if you are able 

to help out 

District Athletics 

On Monday afternoon our students 

were presented with their ribbons 

and medallions for their wonderful 

sporting achievements at the BLC 

athletics carnival. It was also re-

vealed that Jasmine-Lily is the Run-

ner up Junior Girl Champion, Zane 

was runner up Senior Boy Champion 

and Emmily-Rose runner up 11yrs 

Girls Champion. Congratulations to 

these students on their fantastic 

achievement and participation.  

Many of our students have been suc-

cessful in gaining selection to attend 

the district athletics carnival on 3rd 

August 2018. Emmily, Jasmine,     

Jonah, Daytona and Zane will be at-

tending as part of the Burrinjuck 

Learning Community team. Between 

them, these students will compete in 

all track and field events throughout 

the day as well as the relay, in which 

we placed first at our school carnival. 

I wish them the very best of luck as 

they prepare for and compete at the 

next level.   

 

Speaking 

Respectfully 

 Use kind words 

  Use a positive 
tone of voice 

  Use manners 

  Put your hand up 
to speak 
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Our Learning  

Each day our students are encouraged to make good choices towards their learning and 
their behaviour. When a teacher notices them making these choices they are given an 
‘On Target’ token. This token is then placed in the class box for a weekly chance at     
receiving a prize.  
 
On target Prize winners (Week 9 & 10) 
- Jonah , Lily,  Bailey and Dylan 
- Courtney, Zane, Dylan and Shane 
 
Milkshake  Draw:  Bailey, Carter, Lily and Bonnie 

Celebrating Success 

       3-6H Earthquake  

Experiment / STEM Challenge 

On Monday, students in 3-6H complet-

ed a science experiment to discover 

how structures such as houses and 

sheds can withstand forces that earth-

quakes create. Students used tooth-

picks and blue tack to create 3D struc-

tures, containers of set jelly to simu-

late the Earth and our arms shaking 

the container to simulate an earth-

quake.  

Once structures 

were built, stu-

dents made sure 

the foundations 

were ‘concreted’ 

into the jelly. 

Mini earth-

quakes began to 

occur throughout 

the classroom, putting houses, te-

pees and bridges to the ultimate test. 

Students decided on the magnitude of 

each quake, using gentle arms for a       

magnitude 4 earthquake, and jolting 

quick arms for a magnitude 8 earth-

quake.  

Throughout this process, students had 

to alter their building designs to pro-

vide more strength or study how their 

structure stood up to such powerful 

shaking forces.  A big thank you to 

parents for making our jelly last week-

end. Your help and assistance is 

greatly appreciated.  
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P&C Report  

The Community BBQ at the Yass 

Farmers Market, will take place this  

Saturday 7th July. Parents on roster 

are Rod, Desnee and Marnie Pack. 

I encourage you to tell your friends and 

families to come down and buy a sau-

sage sandwich or an egg and bacon 

roll to support this fundraising event.  

If you are unable to be at the BBQ 

could you please advertise it to your 

family and friends on your Facebook or 

other social media pages. The school 

will post on our page and on Yass Buy, 

Sway and Sell. 

Toasted Sandwiches 

Our student have 

been   enjoying     

having their       

sandwiches toasted 

at    recess and 

lunch times each day. To help make 

this manageable for our school leaders 

we are asking that sandwiches are 

toasted on Mondays, Wednesdays 

and Fridays as we have an additional 

staff member to assist on these days.  

Remember we are also happy to warm 

student lunches such as leftover      

dinners.  

Community News 

For Sale 

1 wooden dolls house, 3’ width x 3’ 

height approx. with some furniture      

included. $50.00 or nearest offer. 

Please phone Carol Glover on           

0407 954 933. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YOU ARE INVITED 

Where: Bowning Hall 

When: Thursday 5th July 

Time: 2:20pm   

Celebrate the learning and sporting 

achievements of Bowning Public 

School students. Be amazed by their 

dazzling performances as they show-

case this term’s learning.  
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Resident Survey of Bowning Village and District  

by the Bowning and District Progress Association (BDPA) 2018. 
 

Over the next few weeks the BDPA is conducting a voluntary survey of the residents of 

the Bowning Village and District. Whilst the survey is voluntary we encourage your partic-

ipation. 

It is the aim of the BDPA to improve the aesthetics and facilities of our Village and Dis-

trict. It is hoped that by your participation in this short survey we may be able to make 

improvements, whether directly or by acting as a vehicle on your behalf with the Yass 

Valley Council or other body, to the benefit of our whole community. 

Please be assured no individuals will be identified in the collection of survey results 

and all surveys will be destroyed at the end of the process. 

 

We greatly appreciate your participation in the survey and over the next few weeks, to 

assist you, a member of the BDPA will be distributing the surveys personally within the 

Bowning Village (and can collect the completed surveys personally if required). 

Otherwise, please return your completed surveys to: 

Cyril Cox, Mayfield Mews 

Bowning Antiques 

Bob Richardson, ‘Argyle Park’ PO Box: 349 Walls Junction Road (Cnr Boorowa Rd) 

The location from where you collected your survey 

Should you have any questions or issues regarding this Survey, please contact  

Cyril Cox, President BDPA 

Tel: 0413 476 255 

Email: coxy@mayfieldmews.com.au 

 

We would encourage as many residents as possible to participate in the BDPA which 

meets on the second Wednesday of each month at 7:30pm in the CWA Rooms behind the 

Village Hall. You are cordially invited to join the BDPA at the nominal fee of $10 per year.  

Please just come along to the next meeting or contact Cyril Cox. 

mailto:coxy@mayfieldmews.com.au

